
In response to Nick Proctor’s press release, I offer the following: 

Mr. Proctor provided six paragraphs full of weak justifications and defenses of his attempts to raise 

taxes in the City of Howell.  The fact is, he tried on two occasions to get Howell City voters to approve a 

tax increase – even saying property values may decrease if it doesn’t pass (which, of course, did NOT 

happen).  All six of those paragraphs can easily be disputed by the copy of his and Steve Manor’s letter 

to voters, asking for the increase, attached. 

His repeated statement that “no taxes were raised” is only true because of the FAILURE of both his 

attempts to raise them.  

Mr. Proctor also chided my voting to turn down $1.5 million in federal funds. Having been an attorney 

for more than 45 years, I was able to both read AND understand the 100-page “poison pill” contract 

attached to those funds. As an attorney, I fully understood every single string attached, as well as all the 

“gotchas” contained in that document. I shared my concerns with my fellow commissioners, and we 

wisely voted it down. The fact that he would have, by his own assertion, signed it – despite admitting to 

not liking the provisions – then tried to use “creative ways” to spend it, should raise HUGE red flags for 

every single voter in the City of Howell and Marion Township. 

Mr. Proctor additionally chided my support for an increase of $13 per week for county commissioners 

after 11 years of zero increase. I supported this because raises had already been given to all county 

employees, the county had a balanced budget, and Livingston County has a AAA bonding rate (the 

highest available). And we were able to afford these things despite having the lowest tax rate in 

Michigan. 

This is what happens when you run your government in a fiscally responsible manner. 

In contrast, Mr. Proctor ran the City of Howell as Mayor with an A MINUS bond rate, had to cut 

employees, and attempted to raise taxes on two different occasions.  

There absolutely is a clear difference in candidates: Tax Raiser vs Tax Cutter. 

“Pick Drick” as your Tax Cutter.  

See Jay Drick for County Commission on Facebook for more information. 

Sincerely, 

Jay R. Drick 

 

 





 


